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300 Indonesian Students Gather at Tamkang for Sports Olympics to 

Promote Intercollegiate Exchange

Campus focus

To promote interaction and friendship among Indonesian students in Taiwan, 

the Indonesian Student Association of Tamkang University, in collaboration 

with the Indonesian student associations of National Chengchi University 

and National Taiwan University of Science and Technology, jointly organized 

the “Indonesian Student Olympics” on March 29–30 at the Tamsui Campus. 

The event attracted over 300 enthusiastic Indonesian students from 15 

universities and colleges. In his opening remarks, Dean of International 

Affairs Prof. Chien-Mu Yeh warmly welcomed students from other 

universities to Tamkang and encouraged all participants to seize this 

opportunity to build friendships through competition and enjoy the spirit 

of sportsmanship. 

The Olympics featured five events: basketball, badminton, football, 

billiards, and e-sports. Competitions occurred at the Student Activity 

Center, sports field, an off-campus billiards venue, and online platforms. 

Teams were open to all students, regardless of university affiliation. The 

basketball games were fiercely contested, with players giving their all on 

the court and cheers echoing from the sidelines. Badminton included singles 

and doubles matches, with players showing great concentration and teamwork 

that kept spectators on edge. The e-sports matches highlighted both 

technical skill and strategic thinking. The billiards competition saw 

nearly 50 participants, surpassing previous years in scale. Despite heavy 

rain and low temperatures, the football players persevered, fully embodying 

the spirit of sportsmanship. An award ceremony at the Student Activity 

Center concluded the exciting event. 

Nicholas Honggowarsito, a sophomore in Diplomacy and International 

Relations and the event’s general coordinator, noted, “The number of 

participants far exceeded our expectations. This event not only 

strengthened the unity among Indonesian students from various universities 



but also provided a great platform to share experiences of studying in 

Taiwan. Organizing it was no easy task, so I deeply appreciate the hard 

work of our team and the support from our partner schools.” 

Nicholas Sugianto, a sophomore in Information Management, shared, “To 

prepare for the basketball tournament, my friends and I practiced together, 

which brought us closer. During the game, I even ran into a junior from my 

high school—we caught up and shared our experiences studying in Taiwan.”




